
 

 

Holy Redeemer Parish Cluster 
Office 

647 Murray St.,  
Wallaceburg, ON 

N8A 1W1 
Tel. 519-627-2013 

Fax. 1-866-515-6757 
www.hrpcluster.com 

holyredeemer@dol.ca 

Office Hours 
Monday – Friday  

9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
 

Weekend Mass Schedule 
 

Sacred Heart  
Sunday, 9:00 a.m. 

 

Holy Family 
Saturday, 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday, 8:30 a.m. 

 

Our Lady Help of Christians 
Sunday, 10:30 a.m., & 

12:30 p.m. (LifeTeen) Sept-June 
 

Church Locations 
 

Sacred Heart 
464 John St.  

Port Lambton, ON          
N0P 2B0   

Holy Family 
647 Murray St.  

Wallaceburg, ON 
N8A 1W1 

 

Our Lady Help  
of Christians 

422 Elgin Street,  
Wallaceburg, ON 

N8A 3C1 
 

Confessions 
Our Lady Help of Christians 

Saturday,  

11:00 a.m.–12:00 p.m. 
Sacred Heart 

Tuesday, 6:30 p.m. 

(Or by request by calling 519-627-2013 

ext. 222 or 245 to make  

an appointment 

 

Baptisms  -  Contact Virginia Eade at 519-627-2013 ext. 227 

Marriages  -  Contact  clergy at  519-627-2013, ext. 222 or 245, one year prior to making any arrangements 

Sunday Friends - Sept. through June; 9 a.m. at Sacred Heart and 10:30 a.m. at Our Lady Help of Christians   

     Holy Redeemer Parish Cluster 
Sacred Heart - Holy Family – Our Lady Help of Christians 

    Wallaceburg & Port Lambton, Ontario 

 

COME CELEBRATE THE MAQDO FAMILIES FIRST YEAR IN CANADA  

Join us after the 12:30 p.m. Mass on Sunday, October 28th at Our Lady Help of 
Christians Parish Centre to celebrate with the Maqdo Family!  They have been in 
our community for almost a year now since our sponsoring them to come as refu-
gees from Iraq via Lebanon, and we have a lot to share.  Spend some time talking to 
them and get to know what the future holds for this new family in Canada. 

 

WORLD MISSION SUNDAY 

This weekend every Catholic parish in the world celebrates World Mission Sunday 
to focus attention on the missionary needs of the church.  World Mission Sunday 
celebrates our unity as a human family and provides an opportunity to support the 
life-giving presence of our Church among the suffering and the poor.  World Mission 
Sunday was established in 1926 as a day by which the whole church can live out its’ 
mission – to share the Gospel with others so that all the faithful can become disci-
ples of Jesus.  The focus of this year’s collection is: “With Youth, We proclaim the 
Gospel to all.” 

TOO MUCH INFORMATION! 

 There is a common expression: “Too much information!” We usually use it 
when people tell us details about their lives that we don’t want or need to know. 
Today, when James and John ask Jesus a simple question, making their request for 
places of honor in the kingdom, a simple answer might have been in order. Instead, 
as he often does, Jesus answers a question with a question; today it’s about drink-
ing the cup of suffering. Then, once the  others are indignant over James and John’s 
outrageous request, he proceeds to give them what may have been “too much in-
formation” for followers who were simply interested in the pursuit of glory. But this                 
information, though it can sometimes seem “too much” for us, is essential for our 
lives as disciples. In Isaiah, in Hebrews, and in Mark   today, we learn this infor-
mation. It is in suffering, in weakness, in self-giving service to others, that we come 
to understand the kingdom. It is the information we need to find our place and 
come to be honored in the reign of God. 
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October 21
st

, 2018 
Twenty-ninth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Pastor - Father Chris Gillespie 
 Associate Pastor – Father Gerard Bedard 
Deacons  - Cyril Cogghe & Richard Walter 

Seminarian - Br. Michael Mascarenhas, OFM  
Pastoral Minister – Virginia Eade 

Coordinator of Youth Ministry – Dorothy deBakker 



 

 

 

Readings for the 30th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

October 27th / 28th 

1st Reading: Jeremiah 31:7-9 

Psalm 126 

2nd Reading: Hebrews 5:1-6 

Gospel Reading: Mark 10:46-52 

MASS INTENTIONS FOR  
OCTOBER 23rd – OCTOBER 26th , 2018 

 

TUESDAY: October 23rd 

Sacred Heart – 7:00 p.m.  
   Dianne Hay – The Family 

 Diane Donkers – Becky Dramnitzke  
 Henry Raymond – The Family 
 Linda Flanagan - Phil & Doreen Johnston  

 Intentions of Joe & Shirley Vandenbogaerde –  
           The Family 
 A Special Intention –  A Parishioner 
 
WEDNESDAY: October 24th  
Our Lady Help of Christians – 7:00 p.m. 
Holy Hour 6:00 p.m.           Rosary at 6:30 p.m. 

Benediction at 6:50 p.m. 
 Eugene & Clara VanBunderen - Roger 
 Carol Cogghe - Mom  
 Patti Zinkie, 5th Ann. - Janice 
 Patrick Guertin – Ken & Clare Cadotte 

 Jim Kerwin - HRPC  

 Souls in Purgatory – A Parishioner 
  
THURSDAY: October 25th 

Oak’s Retirement Village – 2:00 p.m.       
   Ann Cochrane – Elda Murphy 
 Eric D’Hooghe – HPRC 
 Maria VanCampen - Roos deBakker 

 JoAnne Regis - Mary Rosseel  
 Catharine Broadbent – Diane Buckingham 
 Cecelia Mel —  John & Roseanne Iannozzi 
 
FRIDAY: October 26th  

Holy Family  - 9:15 a.m.    
   Bertha Kerkhof – Judy Roy 

 Mike McGivern, 1st Ann. - Rita 
 Francis McGivern, 1st Ann. – Rita 
 Ben Marcolin – Betty & Maurice 
   Luis Barbosa – Daughters 
 Domingos deSousa – Brother 

OFFERTORY FOR OCTOBER 13th/ 14th, 2018 

Sacred Heart $ 2072.14 

Holy Family $ 2391.20 

Our Lady Help of Christians $ 3517.86 

SUNDAY FRIENDS SCHEDULE:  

Sacred Heart 

 9:00 a.m. Mass,  

October 28th 

Our Lady Help of Christians 

 10:30 a.m. Mass,  

October 28th 

New leaders are always welcome!  Call the cluster   

office if you are interested.   

2019 OFFERTORY ENVELOPES/2018 TAX                       

RECEIPTS:  Wow, it’s almost that time again.  The 

end of the year is going to creep up fast, and we’ll be  

preparing the 2019 offertory envelopes very soon and 

then it will be 2018 tax receipt time!  If you’re a new 

parishioner to our cluster and would like to receive            

offertory envelopes, or if you have changed your 

name, address or phone numbers this past year, now 

is the time to let us know!  Please contact the office at 

519-627-2013 ext. 200.  Please note, we will be                

reorganizing the envelope numbers, you may be               

assigned a new number. If you were assigned                   

envelopes in 2018 and they were not used, they will 

not be issued for 2019. 

SH FOOD BANK: There will be a meeting for the SH 

Food Bank on Sunday, November 4th at 12 p.m. 

noon in the parish hall.  

HARVEST LUNCH:  Knox Presbyterian Church is                     

hosting a Harvest Lunch Friday, November 2nd from 

11:30 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.  The cost is $7.00.  There 

will be a bake table as well. Reservations are available 

by calling 519-627-4367. 

2018-2019 SUNDAY MISSALS will be available              

following all Masses the weekends of November 

3rd /4th & November 10th/11th at a cost of $4 each. 

There will be no sign up sheets, the books will be sold 

on a first come, first serve basis. 

ATTENTION ALL GR. 4 thru HIGH SCHOOL               

STUDENTS! Do you love to sing or play a musical  

instrument? We would like to start a choir and learn 

some Christmas music. Closer to Christmas we will be 

sharing our music with the residents at the nursing 

homes. Choir practice will begin this Thursday,              

October 25th at 6:30 p.m. at Holy Family 

Church.  If you would like more information please 

contact Michelle at 519-359-2523.  



 

 

CATHOLIC WOMEN’S LEAGUE NEWS  

HF CWL: Please join us for our annual Penny Sale, 

tomorrow Monday, October 22nd at the U.A.W. 

Hall. Doors will open at 5:30 p.m. and Penny 

Sale will promptly begin at 7 p.m.  

 

OLHC CWL: ONLY 1 WEEK TO GO for our Annual 

Fall Bazaar next Saturday October 27th at OLHC 

Parish Centre. 8:30 to 1:00 p.m. There is                

something for everyone including Baking, Raffles, 

Crafts, Country Store , draws and light lunch 

from 10:30-12:30 . It’s always a big success, but it 

will be guaranteed if you are there!!!!  

The Parish Centre will be open on Friday, October 

26th from 9 a.m.- 4 p.m. and 6:30 p.m. – 8 p.m. 

for people to bring in goodies or new  items for the                   

Bazaar. Your support helps us to continue our work 

for our church and community.   Any questions please 

call Marlene @ 519-627-6705 

FRIDAY MORNING DIVINE OFFICE PRAYER 

GROUP meets every Friday from 7:30-7:50 a.m. at 

OLHC Church. All are welcome. 

PORTUGUESE CENACLE will be held at OLHC at 

8:00 a.m. tomorrow Monday, October 22nd.  

DOVE OF PEACE CELEBRATION: If any         

parishioner has lost a loved one whose                   

funeral was not  celebrated within our               

Parish Cluster since  October 31st, 2017, un-

til present, and would like their loved one              

remembered at our upcoming Dove of Peace                     

Celebration on December 9th, 2018, please  call the 

HRPC office 519-627-2013 ext. 200 to register 

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD SHOE BOXES are 

available at the doors of each church. Filled boxes are 

to be returned to the church no later than November 

3rd/4th. Thank you for participating in Operation 

Christmas Shoebox again this year. 

FORMED: Have you signed up for FORMED yet?  Go 

to www.hrpcluster.formed.org to register for this 

amazing Catholic resource. Don’t forget to tell friends 

and family!  

RENEWAL OF THE HOLY SPIRIT RETREAT AT                 

OXLEY: Join us for a time of prayer, learning, laugh-

ter and reflection for a ‘Renewal of the Holy Spirit’          

retreat led by Father Ben St. Croix. This retreat will 

be held November 9th-10th, 2018 at Holy Family              

Retreat House (Oxley) in Harrow (about 1½ hours 

from Wallaceburg). Begins Friday evening November 

9th at 6:30 p.m. and will conclude after dinner on  

Saturday, November 10th. The cost is $95 which              

includes the conference as well as one night                

accommodations, snack on Friday evening and 3 

meals on Saturday. Registration forms can be found 

at church entrances or downloaded from 

www.hrpcluster.com  

FR. BEN ST. CROIX MISSION: Sunday,                           

November 12th - Tuesday, November 13th  Fr. Ben 

St. Croix from the Companions of the Cross, will be 

offering a Mission entitled “REDISCOVERING THE  

HOLY SPIRIT”  each night at 7 p.m.: Sunday at OLHC,  

Monday at HF and Tuesday at SH beginning with 

Mass.  

SPARK/EDGE PROGRAM 

The Spark/Edge program is for kids in grades 3-7 and 

is a part of Holy Redeemer Parish Cluster Youth               

Ministry. This year there are FAMILY NIGHTS where all 

members of the family are invited to stay. . 

Monday, October 29th - at OLHC Parish Centre Just 

for Kids 

Monday, November 12th – Parish Mission with Fr. 

Ben St. Croix at Holy Family Church - Family Night 

Monday, November 19th - at OLHC Parish Centre 

Just for Kids 

Monday, December 3rd – at OLHC Parish Centre                     

Family Night 

THE PORT LAMBTON KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS will 

be hosting their annual Charity Night Raffle, starting 

with a Roast Beef Dinner on Saturday, November 

3rd. Tickets are $15.00 a person. Doors open for     

social hour at 5:30 p.m. with dinner at 6:30 p.m. 

There will be a raffle to follow from 8 to 10 p.m.                

Tickets will sold after 9 a.m. Mass or contact Greg 

Bourdeau at 519-677-6124, Joe Johnston at 519-677-

4468 or Frank Johnston at 519-677-5328. All                   

proceeds will go to the Sacred Heart Food Bank. 

DRESDEN KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS is              

hosting a Fish Fry on Sunday, October 28th 

from 4 p.m. to 6 p.m. at the Lambton-Kent  

Arena. Tickets are $20, $8 for children 6-12. 

For tickets please contact Gerald at 519-683-

2413 or George at 519-683-4949. Tickets will be 

available at the door. 

K OF C PORT LAMBTON BREAKFAST will                     

be next Sunday, October 28th in the SH 

Parish Hall. There will be a free will                           

offering.  Everyone is welcome! 

http://www.hrpcluster.formed.org
http://www.hrpcluster.com

